4-H livestock exhibitors should be aware of state fair changes 

Source: Richard Coffey, UK extension swine specialist and animal sciences youth programs coordinator

Livestock competitions are some of the most widely recognized aspects of 4-H. These competitions assist youth with the development of important character traits, such as responsibility and self confidence. As youth across the state begin to prepare for livestock competitions at this year’s Kentucky State Fair, they should be aware of the rule changes that were adopted by the fair board.



One of the changes relates to joint ownership (co-tagging) of a market animal between siblings. Co-tagging is allowed provided that the animal has met all the requirements for tagging and received a joint ownership nomination by the Kentucky Uniform Identification Program.
However, in most cases, only one of the siblings will be able to exhibit the animal at the state fair. The siblings will decide which one will exhibit the animal, and the name of the sibling exhibitor must be determined on the entry form. Once the entry form has been completed, the youth listed as the exhibitor must show the animal during the competition. Siblings cannot swap animals before the competition. The only exception is if one of the youth owners is a novice and the other is a 4-H or FFA member. In that circumstance, both can show the animal in their respective exhibitions.

Other rule changes for 2008 include:

· Novice goats now have the same horn requirement as 4-H/FFA goats. This means their horns must be tipped so that the tip of the horn is no larger than 1/2 inch prior to arrival at the state fair. 

· All market animals including steers, lambs, goats and hogs, will have declared weights. See the Kentucky State Fair catalog for more information on how each animal group will implement declared weights.
· Previous 4-H/FFA winners of the Commissioner’s Trophy for overall showmanship are now permitted to compete for the trophy again. 

· Unlike the Kentucky Department of Agriculture’s District, Preview and Expo shows, there will not be classes for market heifers at the state fair. Commercial heifer classes will remain the same as in previous years. 

· Kentucky bred and owned bull and heifer classes have been added to the state fair. These classes are similar to the ones in the Kentucky Department of Agriculture’s District, Preview and Expo shows. More specific information on these classes is available in the state fair catalog. 
For more information about rule changes, check with the 4-H youth development agent at the (COUNTY NAME) Cooperative Extension Service. The Kentucky State Fair catalog is available online on the state 4-H Web site at http://www.ca.uky.edu/agcollege/4h/projects_events/events/statefair/catalog/index.htm. 
Educational programs of the Cooperative Extension Service serve all people regardless of race, color, sex, religion, disability or national origin. 
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